Fort Wayne Chinese School Newsletter



November, 2002

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
1. Please note the following calendar change:  In the original schedule, classes are scheduled for Sunday, December 1.  Since December 1 falls during Thanksgiving weekend, the schedule will be changed as follows:  Classes will be held on Sunday, November 24 instead of Sunday, December 1.  


2. The Fort Wayne Chinese School would like to thank the family of Brandon Chin and also Michael and Sheri Stockman for their recent donations.  The School can really use the extra funds.  Many thanks!


3. Sarina Fischer has several Chinese videotapes (Pinnochio, Sleeping Beauty, Aladin, etc.)  If you would like to own a copy of these videotapes, please provide Sarina with a blank tape, and she will make you copies.  Sarina can be reached at 432-8509.  


4. Reminder:  Classes are now scheduled from 2:00 – 4:15 pm.  Parents should arrive to pick up their children at 4:15 (as opposed to 4:00.)  As usual, parents are always welcome to observe the cultural activities, which begin at approximately 3:45 pm.  


5. Many thanks to our snack volunteers, who have been contributing snacks for the whole school to enjoy.  The snacks have been delicious!  


6. Looking ahead:  The Fort Wayne Chinese Association has tentatively scheduled the 2003 Chinese New Year celebration for the evening of ________________.  As in previous years, the entertainment at this event will include several dance performances by Chinese School students.  The Chinese School will hold the final dress rehearsal as a fundraiser event on Sunday, January 26.  Phoebe Ni has kindly agreed to choreograph and direct the dances.  Practice sessions will be from 3:45 – 4:15 pm on class days and will serve as the cultural activity through the end of January.  We have a short amount of time to practice for these performances, and the choreography is greatly dependent on the number of dancers.  Thus, we ask that parents contact Phoebe as soon as possible if their child is unable to attend the actual performance, the dress rehearsal,  or a practice session.  Phoebe can be reached at 485-2429.  

The nursery class will present a musical, where the children will need to be dressed as dragonflies, butterflies, bees, and frogs.  The Chinese School would like to borrow any Halloween costumes that could be used to this end.  (Actual dragonfly, butterfly, bee, or frog suits would be great, but we would be interested in seeing anything with wings and/or antennae.)  Please contact Amy Hlavacek at 456-0898 if you have a costume for loan.  Thanks!


7. The Chinese School is planning a Christmas treat for the children who attend the School.  Any donations of stationery items (pencils, erasers, etc.) or cash (one or two dollars) would be greatly appreciated.  Through December 8, a box will be available for donations during pickup times .


8. The next Chinese School Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 4.  Parents are welcome at all Committee meetings.  Please contact Wan-Su Chen at 489-2016 for directions.  Parents interested in seeing minutes from any of the Chinese School Committee meetings should contact Amy Hlavacek at 456-0898.  


